
Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 18, 2021 

 
Present: John P. Stohrer, Chairman; James C. Bailey III, Selectman; Laura Buono, Town 

Administrator. 

 

In Attendance:  Meleny Nagy, Riche’ Colcombe.  

 

Chairman Bailey called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. and told those in attendance that 

Selectman Stohrer is attending via phone due to an ankle injury. 

 

 

1. SELECTMAN CANDIDATE INTERVIEWS 
 

The Board of Selectmen interviewed Ms. Nagy and Ms. Colcombe for the purpose of filling the 

current vacancy on the Board.  Chairman Bailey and Selectman Stohrer asked various questions 

of each candidate.   

 

2. OTHER BUSINESS 

 

NH Fish & Game Grant – Ms. Buono said the Police Department is applying for an OHRV 

Enforcement Grant from NH Fish & Game and although she typically signs the paperwork on 

behalf of the Town, they have asked for an updated authorization.  She asked the Board to make a 

motion to authorize her to sign such documents.  Chairman Bailey moved to authorize Laura 

Buono, Town Administrator to sign grant documents on behalf of the Town.  Motion was seconded 

by Selectman Stohrer.  A vote was taken.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Mobile Station – Ms. Buono informed the Board that the Mobile Station in the center of town is 

being demolished and said she spoke with one of the company representatives about the property.  

She said the company has no plans for it once they remove the structures.  Ms. Buono thought this 

may be a perfect spot for the Town to put an additional municipal parking lot if we could acquire 

it in the future.  She said there is some ground contamination but that responsibility stays with the 

current owner and wouldn’t get passed to the Town.  Ms. Buono said she expects to be contacted 

by another representative with regard to the Town’s potential interest.   

 

3. ADJOURNMENT 

 
Chairman Stohrer moved to adjourn at 3:45 p.m.  Motion was seconded by Selectman Bailey.  A 

vote was taken.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

A true record. 

 

 

Laura Buono 

Town Administrator 
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